

information bulletin

March 2020

Nepean Highway, Carrum - Proposed change to parking conditions

Background

Council is responding to community concerns about high levels of parking and difficulty exiting driveways along Nepean Highway in Carrum, between Old Post Office Lane and Eel Race Road once the Level Crossing Removal Project works are completed in the middle of 2020.

To address this Council is proposing to change the current parking conditions to improve parking opportunities for residents.

Council Action

Council seeks your feedback on the following proposals (see image over page for more details):

- Installation of '3P 8am-6pm' on the residential side of Nepean Highway in Carrum, between No. 655 and Eel Race Road.
- Installation of 'hockey stick' line markings 3m to the south of crossovers to improve sightlines for residents exiting driveways.

Please Note: Residents living adjacent or opposite the restricted parking areas would be eligible for a residential parking permit to allow them to park within the restricted area.

Council's Parking Management Policy allows for 2 residential parking permits per single dwelling and 1 residential parking permit per dwelling for dual-occupancy units. The permits cost \$20 per year, with the fee waived for the first permit for a single dwelling.

Help shape new projects in your neighbourhood! Council regularly seeks community input to design new projects and initiatives.

Visit **yourkingstonyoursay.com.au** to find out more and join the conversation.



According to Council's Parking Management Policy, sub-divided lots with 3-or-more dwellings, multi-unit developments and businesses are not eligible for a residential parking permit. Additionally, all dual-occupancy and sub-divided lots granted planning advertisement after 28th of July 2015 are also not eligible. These developments are expected to have on-site parking as required under the Kingston Planning Scheme. To check your eligibility and apply for parking permits, please visit kingston.vic.gov.au/parkingpermit. Alternatively, you are also able to visit us at 1230 Nepean Highway to lodge your application.

Have Your Say

We would appreciate your feedback and ask that you complete the enclosed questionnaire and return it to Council by 25th March 2020.

Further Information

For further information please contact Traffic and Transport Planning Engineer Julian Birthisel on 1300 653 356.

community inspired leadership



Nepean Highway, Carrum – Proposed changes to parking conditions





community inspired leadership



Feedback Request

Kingston City Council PO Box 1000 MENTONE VIC 3194

ATTENTION: Traffic and Transport – Julian Birthisel

Nepean Highway, Carrum - Proposed change to parking conditions

Please indicate your preference for each question by ticking the appropriate box:

Do you support the proposed parking changes?

•	Installation of '3P 8am-6pm' on the residential side of Nepean Highway in Carrum, between No. 655 and Eel Race Road.					
	□ Yes	s □ No				
•	Installation of 'hockey stick' line markings 3m to the exiting driveways.	south of crossovers to improve sightlines for residents				
	□ Yes	s □ No				
Additio	ional comments:					
Name	e:					
Addre	'ess:					
Conta	act No:					

Please return this questionnaire via mail as per above address, or email to info@kingston.vic.gov.au by 25th March 2020.

Thank you for taking the time to provide your feedback.

Privacy Statement:

Personal information collected by Council is used for municipal purposes as specified in the Local Government Act 1989. The personal information will be held securely and used solely by Council for these purposes and/or directly related purposes. Council may disclose this information to other organisations if required or permitted by legislation. The applicant understands that the personal information provided is for the above purpose and that he or she may apply to Council for access to and/or amendment of the information. Requests for access and/or correction should be made to Council's Privacy Officer. A full copy of our Privacy Policy may be obtained from the Kingston website: http://www.kingston.vic.gov.au or from one of our Customer Service Centres and Libraries.